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August 20, 2008 
 
Planning Commission         
City of Chesterfield 
690 Chesterfield Parkway West 
Chesterfield, MO 63017 
 
The Planning Commission agenda for August 25, 2008 will include the following item 
for your consideration: 
 
RE:  Valley Gates Subdivision lot 2 (Value Place Hotel): Site Development 

Section Plan, Landscape Plan, Lighting Plan, Architectural Elevations, and 
Architect’s Statement of Design for 3.06 acre tract of land located in a "PC" 
Planned Commercial District north of US Highway 40 and east of Boones 
Crossing. 

 
Planning Commission: 
 
Stock & Associates, on behalf of Summit Outer 40 Investors, LLC. has submitted a Site 
Development Section Plan, Landscape Plan, Lighting Plan, and Architectural Elevations 
for your review.  The Department of Planning & Public Works has reviewed this petition 
and submits the following report. 
 
BACKGROUND 

1. On February 7, 2005, the City of Chesterfield approved Ordinance 2154 a 
request for a change of zoning from an “NU” Non Urban District to a “PC” 
Planned Commercial District for a 7.698 acre tract of land. 

 
2. On June 18, 2007, the City of Chesterfield approved Ordinance 2377 which 

repealed City of Chesterfield Ordinance 2154 to allow for an increase in building 
height, a change to the parking and structure setbacks, and an increase in the 
number of buildings for a 7.698 acre tract of land. 

 
SUBMITTAL INFORMATION 

1. The request is for a three (3) story hotel, consisting of 14,851 square feet.   
 

2. The exterior building materials will be comprised of brick and hardie plank siding.  
The roof is proposed to be made of composition shingle.   
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ARB RECOMMENDATIONS 

This project was reviewed by the Architectural Review Board on July 17, 2008.  The ARB 
voted by a count of 4 – 2 that the project be forwarded for approval of the Site 
Development Section Plan, Landscape Plan, Lighting Plan, and Architectural Elevations 
to the Planning Commission with the following recommendations: 
 

1. Percentage of masonry used needs to be consistent with other surrounding 
developments of similar use. 

  
2. Multiple masonry materials and/or colors need to be introduced to provide more 

interest. 
 

3. More architectural design for the entrance canopy and area above the canopy. 
 

4. Trash enclosure material to match masonry of building. 
 

5. Warmer colors to be used for siding material. 
 
Please note that both “nays” were in opposition to the project in general, not the motion 
made.  The project was thought to not be up to the quality of the area in which it is 
being built. 
 
Through staff review and comments, the petitioner has addressed the Architectural 
Review Board recommendations.  
 
DEPARTMENTAL INPUT 

The submittal is in compliance with all applicable City of Chesterfield Ordinances.  The 
Department of Planning & Public Works requests action on the Site Development Section 
Plan, Landscape Plan, Lighting Plan, and Architectural Elevations.  
 
Respectfully submitted,    Respectfully submitted, 

     
Shawn P. Seymour, AICP    Mara M. Perry, AICP  
Project Planner     Senior Planner  
 
Cc:  City Administrator 

 City Attorney 

 Director of Planning & Public Works 
 Director of Planning & Development Services 

 
Attachments:   Site Development Section Plan 

 Landscape Plan 

 Lighting Plan 
 Architectural Elevations 










